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Government of Newfoundland and Labrador 

Department of Transportation and Infrastructure 

Municipal Infrastructure Division 

COR/2022/11181 

CALL FOR APPLICATIONS 

 

To:  All Municipalities, Local Service Districts, Engineering Consultants, Inuit Community 

Governments, MHAs, MPs, Municipalities Newfoundland Labrador, Professional 

Municipal Administrators 

Re:  Call for 2023-2024 Municipal Infrastructure Applications  

Date:  September 28, 2022 

The Municipal Infrastructure Division (MI) of the Department of Transportation and 
Infrastructure is inviting eligible funding recipients to submit applications for its 2023-2024 
Municipal Infrastructure Cost-Shared Funding Programs.  The Application Guide which 
outlines available cost sharing programs and application requirements can be found on our 
website at:  

https://www.gov.nl.ca/ti/mi/apply-for-funding/ 

 
The deadline to submit applications is October 28, 2022. The Government 

of Canada will no longer be accepting Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program (ICIP) 
applications after March 31, 2023. For this reason, this call will be MI’s last intake period 
specifically for ICIP.  
 
Given the compressed timeframe for submission of applications, MI has made some 
changes to the application process and content. This year the Call for Applications will 
proceed in three phases: 
 
Phase 1 – Application Intake 

 This phase will see Applicants make brief submissions with enough information for 
MI to understand the nature of the project and anticipated costs. 

Phase 2 – Application Review and Selection 

 This phase will see MI review submissions, make notional selections, and notify 
those Applicants. 

Phase 3 – Submission of Additional Information  

 Those Applicants notified will have a brief timeframe for submission of additional 
information as requested by MI. 

 MI will review submissions, and provide to Infrastructure Canada if deemed 
complete. 

 
While there is no restriction on the type of application that can be submitted during this call, 
MI is particularly interested in receiving applications that suitably address existing Boil 
Water Advisories or compliance with federal Wastewater Systems Effluent Regulations. 

https://www.gov.nl.ca/ti/mi/apply-for-funding/
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Questions about the application process can be directed to the local MI Regional Office. 
 

Mr. Inayat Rehman, P. Eng.  
Eastern Regional Office  
Phone: (709) 729-5337  
Email: 
InayatRehman@gov.nl.ca 
  

Mr. Wilfred Maloney, P. Eng.  
Central Regional Office  
Phone: (709) 256-1055  
Email: WilfMaloney@gov.nl.ca 

Mr. Chris Power, P. Eng.  
Western Regional Office  
Phone: (709) 637-2491  
Email: ChrisPower@gov.nl.ca  

Mr. Ehsan Khan, P. Eng.  
Labrador Regional Office  
Phone: (709) 896-2942  
Email: EhsanKhan@gov.nl.ca 

 
If you do not have internet access, please contact the local Regional Office for a printed 
copy of the applicable forms and guide. All applications must be submitted by the 
deadline, as late applications may not be considered. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Director – Municipal Infrastructure 
Transportation and Infrastructure 
 
Work together…work safely. 
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